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Dear Residents:

I hope that you were able to take advantage of the Spring programs and
services the Village offered last month. The Village is grateful to
Republic Services for the donation of the mulch that was provided to
you. The branch chipping service started last month on the 3rd
Monday of each month. Both these programs will help you to beautify
your yards. I also hope that you took advantage of the Household
Hazardous Waste Collection and Document Shredding held last month.
These two worthwhile programs are important to ensure that waste
products are removed properly from your home for the safety of your family. Many
thanks to the Service Department employees for all their hard work on these programs.

Mayor Mark A. Cegelka

The Recreation Committee of Council has been busy planning the Summer Concert series
at Avery Park. The first concert begins June 10th and I want to personally invite you to
attend and enjoy the music with family and friends in a beautiful comfortable setting.
There is a list of all the summer concerts in this newsletter, so mark your calendars now.
Please note that there are changes to the annual Community Garage Sale which will be
held on Aug. 4th. The Recreation Committee is hoping that this change will make it easier
for you to participate in the event.

We have been working for the last six months on preparing for many infrastructure projects
throughout the Village. All the details about these projects are included in this newsletter,
so please take a minute to review the construction details and timeline for construction.
Traffic will be maintained around the work areas, however we ask for your patience and
understanding during any inconvenience while driving through the village.

The following areas will be improved this summer,
 Cochran — Pettibone Intersection — new concrete and widening;
¢ Pergl Road Subdivision resurfacing;
e Richmond Road at the Railroad tracks improvement; and
¢ Installing restroom facilities at the Pettibone Road Park.

On behalf of Village Council and our staff, we wish all our residents, a safe and healthy
summer season. I hope you can enjoy our precious weather with your family and friends.
As always, if there is anything I can to do assist you or your family, please feel free to give
me a call or send me an email.

Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor

THANK YOU
Thank you to Republic Services, the Village’s waste hauler, for generously donating
mulch to the Village for our residents. Every resident who participated was able to
receive 1 1/2 yards of mulch to landscape areas of their yard.



THE VILLAGE PURCHASED A
WORKMAN TORO HDX CART WITH
CANOPY AND FOLDING WINDSHIELD
AND A CASE FRONT END LOADER FOR
THE SERVICE DEPARTMENT.

A COYOTE IS IN YOUR BACKYARD. WHAT SHOULD YOU DO?

Coyotes are common throughout Ohio's 88 counties in both rural and urban settings. There are no wild wolves
living in Ohio.

If you do have a coyote on your property, remove all "attractants" to possibly deter the coyote from returning. This
includes removing garbage and pet food before nightfall and cleaning up around the grill. Coyotes prey primarily
on small mammals such as rabbits and mice. Small pets may also be taken. Keep small dogs and cats inside or stay
with them at night when coyotes are most active. Coyotes are curious, but generally fearful of humans. Clap your
hands and shout to scare off coyotes that are investigating your yard.

If the coyote visiting your yard seems to lack a fear of humans or is presenting a conflict even after removing
attractants from your yard, contact a nuisance trapper. You can locate a trapper near you by calling the Division of
Wildlife at 1-800-WILDLIFE (945-3543). Coyotes in rural areas can be controlled through legal hunting and
trapping methods. Consult the yearly Ohio Hunting and Trapping Regulations booklet for more information. Go to
www.wildohio.com to view more information online.

SAVE THE DATE!
SATURDAY AUGUST 4TH 9AM UNTIL 2PM
COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE

The Village will be hosting a Village Wide Community Garage Sale.

All households are welcome and encouraged to participate. If you have things to sell, join us in the Glenwillow Annual
Community Yard Sale. The past sales have been held behind Village Hall. This year we are doing things a little
differently. You may set up your display at your own home. The Village will place ads in the local papers and draw
maps showing all the homes who are participating. Maps will be passed out at the new Pettibone Road Park, starting at
8:00 a.m. and during the time of the sale, for everyone who would like to locate all the homes participating and do
some shopping. We will have music and vendors at the park during this time.

If you would like to set up a display at your home, you must contact Lori at Village Hall by July 27th so she may place
your address on the list to be added to the map. Please call 440-232-8788 or email Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

If you are a vendor, you are welcome to participate too.

The Village will advertise the Garage Sale in the Solon Sun Times & Plain Dealer
For more information and to
register, please email Lori at:
Ipepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov
Or call the Village Hall at 440-232-8788



SUMMER CONCERT SERIES

The 2018 Summer Concert Series has begun! Come enjoy the summer evenings with neighbors, friends and
family listening to some great music and a chance to win some great prizes. Don’t forget to bring a blanket or a
lawn chair!

All Concerts are from 5 PM to 7 PM unless otherwise noted

Sunday June 10th Eli’s Coming Sunday July 22nd Northcoast Mix
Sunday June 24th  The Player’s Club Sunday August 5th  Blu Monsoon P
Sunday July 8th Victory Highway Sunday August 19th Dan Zola Orchestra ==& -

Saturday August 4th Annual Community Garage Sale /Farmer's Market (9AM to 2PM) &

Saturday August 11th Don’t miss the Family Fun Movie in the Park!
The original movie Shrek will be shown on a giant inflatable
screen and the Donald Norman Payne Recreation Complex.
Fun activities for all ages are being planned before the movie
begins, at 6:30 p.m. Movie will be shown at dusk.

For more information visit our website at www.glenwillow-oh.gov

PETTIBONE & COCHRAN ROAD INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENT
The Village will be performing a complete removal and replacement of the Pettibone & Cochran
| Intersection starting in early June and is expected to be completed by early August. The Village has
\ contracted with TC Construction Company Inc. to perform the pavement replacement. During the
construction, traffic will be maintained at all times except for east bound traffic on Pettibone Road
— between Austin Powder and Cochran Road. Although Pettibone Road will be open to the railroad
tracks, all through traffic east bound will be routed down Austin Powder to Cochran Road. There will be
message boards on Pettibone and Cochran Road at least 7 days prior to construction or changing traffic patterns.
The Village secured funding through the Ohio Public Works Commission and Cuyahoga County Department of
Public Works for a majority of the $420,000 project cost.

PERGL ROAD RECONSTRUCTION PHASE II
The Village will be performing a pavement reconstruction phase II of Pergl Road this summer. The
reconstruction will start at Richmond Road and extend approximately 1,300 feet east to the first bend. ‘
Specialized Construction will be the contractor for the reconstruction and will begin and complete the work this
summer. Residents will have access to their drives at all times during construction. Although some delays may

occur during the pavement replacement traffic will be maintained at all times.
N\

RICHMOND ROAD RAILROAD CROSSING
In cooperation with the Village of Oakwood, Cleveland Commercial Railroad, and Ohio Rail Development
Corporation, the Village will be repairing the railroad crossing at Waste Management’s operation facility on
Richmond Road this year. The Villages of Oakwood and Glenwillow were awarded $100,000 from the
Cuyahoga County Casino Fund to improve the roadway, drainage and access at the railroad crossing. The
Ohio Rail Development Corporation will be providing funding to replace the railroad crossing material
and the project will be coordinated to minimize impacts to traffic and access on Richmond Road.



WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES
All motorists are reminded to safely
“share the road” with motorcycles and
to be extra alert to help keep riders
safe. Motorcyclists are reminded to make themselves
visible to other motorists. If you would like a “Look

Out For Motorcycles” vehicle magnet, please contact
Sgt. Nadette Russo at 440-232-8787 ext 109.

— e e e sss ase e e e e . - —

HELMET SMART CAMPAIGN

The Glenwillow Police Department is
‘proud to be participating in the Helmet
Smart campaign again this year.
Through this campaign we are
encouraging parents to take an active
role in their children’s safety by
encouraging them to wear bike helmets when riding.
Officers will issue a “Safety Citation” when they
witness a child wearing a safety helmet. Present the
Safety Citation, along with the coupon cards, at the
Oakwood Village McDonald’s for a FREE hamburger
small fries and ice cream cone! The bearer of the
safety citation is also eligible for several drawings
throughout the summer for a new bicycle from AAA.

DRIVE SOBER OR GET PULLED OVER

The Glenwillow Police Department will be participating in the State-wide “Drive Sober
or Get Pulled Over” mobilization again this year. This campaign is sponsored by the
Ohio Department of Public Safety and will run from August 17th through September
3rd. The main purpose of this campaign is to promote public safety and help reduce
motor vehicle related fatalities and injuries. According to the National Highway Traffic
Safety Administration, 29 people die every day in motor vehicle crashes that involve an
alcohol-impaired driver. That is one death every 50 minutes.

=
DRIVE SOBER OR
GETPULLED OVER

LEASH LAW
All dogs, regardless of age, breed or
size, must be on a leash when
walking. Dogs are not permitted to
run loose upon any public place.
Owners must also keep dogs
physically confined or restrained on private property
by a leash, tether, adequate fence, supervision or
secure enclosure to prevent escape.

PARKING REMINDER
There is NO PARKING on any residential street
here in the Village. If you are having a party, work
dorre on your home, special event or visitors, please
contact the Police Department for parking
permission. When permission is granted, be sure to
park on the side of the street e
opposite from the fire hydrants.
Parking on both sides of the street
makes it difficult for emergency |
vehicles and school buses

to get through safely.
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RESIDENTIAL ADDRESSES

The weather has finally taken a turn for the better!
While you begin to tackle your outdoor projects, our
Public Safety Responders have a request. Please be
sure your address is clearly labeled on your mailbox or
support post so they are easily seen. This is especially
helpful at night or in inclement weather. We appreciate
your assistance!

A new SUV was added to the Police Department’s
fleet of vehicles. This 2018 Ford Explorer is a great
addition to the fleet. It is equipped with all
necessary equipment and tools for the officers:

CTELL LS
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BUILDING DEPARTMENT NEWS

The Building Department is a great resource and reliable tool available to assist homeowners in getting a start
towards the construction of a project. Helpful guidelines and permit applications can be found on-line on the
Building Department page at www.glenwillow-oh.gov. Providing proper information will expedite the permitting
process associated with improvement projects. The guidelines are intended to provide useful information when
filing an application for a permit. Experienced staff members available to answer questions.

Permitting begins with filing an application describing the work. In many cases a sketch or drawings are needed
to help further describe the scope of the work. The plans are then reviewed to insure that they comply with the
Village’s codes and ordinances. In certain cases the design may require review by the Architectural Review
Board and the site may require review by the Planning Commission. Once those steps are complete a permit can
be issued allowing the work to commence. During certain phases of the construction, inspections will be
necessary to insure to work is proceeding properly. The plan review and the inspections are part of the
professional service provided by the Village as part of the process.

Home and property owners are advised to play an active role in the permitting procedure as they are a legal entity
responsible for obtaining the permit even when employing a contractor to perform the work. They are
encouraged to review the application and plans with their contractor to insure they understand the complete scope
of the work. The home or property owner should sign the application or provide authorization for their
representative.

It is vital that an owner research a contractor thoroughly. Resources available for research include the Building
Department, the Better Business Bureau, Angie’s List, friends and other reliable sources. Have the prospective
contractor provide a list of some similar projects they have completed. The Building Department registers and
maintains a file of building, electrical, plumbing and heating, ventilating and air conditioning contractors. All
contractors are required to provide a certificate of insurance at the time of registration.

Both the permitting process and the contractor registration requirement are intended to provide a level of
protection for the home or property owner. Please do not hesitate to contact the Building Department with any
questions or concerns.

WALK OR RIDE YOUR BIKE ON THE VILLAGE’S NEWEST TRAIL
Get your walking shoes on or put air in your bike tires, because the Tinker’s Creek Trail — South is now open.
The multi-purpose trail runs from Pettibone Road south to the end of Bond Street along Tinker’s Creek. The trail
is 10 feet wide with an asphalt surface. This trail opens up a pristine area of Glenwillow that was previously
inaccessible to the public. The scenes of the creek and the natural land space, allows you to enjoy this part of
nature very close to home.

This trail section is part of the entire Village Trail Plan that will eventually
connect the\entrance for Bedford Reservation on Richmond Road to the Village
southern corporate boundary into Summit County. This trail project also
included constructing a Trailhead parking lot complete with handicap accessible
parking spaces. When you park in the Trailhead parking, walk east along the
trail on Pettibone Road until the connection for the trail, just west of Tinker’s
Creek. Access to the trail is completely handicap accessible and meets all
ADA requirements.

This trail was completed through a partnership with Republic Services and grant
funds from Ohio Department of Natural Resources, Clean Ohio Trail Fund.




DON’T BE ALITTER BUTT!
Why is Litter a Problem?
When trash (plastic bags, bottles, cigarette butts, plastic cigar tips; etc.) is discarded onto the ground, it washes into storm
drains and directly into our waterways untreated. Trash negatively impacts wildlife and migratory birds, poses hazards for
fisherman and boaters, and is an eyesore along streets, parks, and waterways in our community.

Litter Facts / Did You Know?

. Plastic pieces, cigar tips and cigarette filters are continually at the top of the list of trash found at beach cleanups locally
and worldwide (Ocean Conservancy).

- More plastic cigar tips are found on Cleveland beaches than in any of the other Great Lakes Beach Cleanups (Alliance for
the Great Lakes).

- Cigarette filters/butts are NOT biodegradable. The acetate filters take years to decompose, and the toxic chemicals
trapped in the filters can leak into aquatic ecosystems, threatening our water resources.

. Plastics break down into tiny pieces called microplastics in water, then release toxic chemicals swallowed by fish, birds,
snakes, and other wildlife.

. It can take 600 years for plastic monofilament fishing line to decompose.

What You Can Do:

. Do Not Litter! Lake Erie is our source of drinking water, so we need to do our part to clean up pollution and to educate
others not to litter.

. Follow the 3R’s— Reduce, Reuse and Recycle wherever possible (Cuyahoga County Solid Waste District is the local
recycling resource).

. Use reusable shopping bags instead of single-use plastic bags at the store and recycle bags if the service is available at
your grocery store.

. Don’t overfill trash cans as litter can blow into the street on windy days.

- If you see illegal dumping, alert the Village's Service or Police Department.

» Organize a storm drain stenciling activity in your neighborhood to educate people that Only Rain goes Down the Storm Drain.

- Volunteer at a local stream, beach or park cleanup event.

cuyahoga For more information on how to reduce

w 1ol | AT/ Ny 8 stormwater pollution, contact us at 216/524-6580

SRSl O visit our website at www.cuyahogaswed org
Litter ends up in our waterways when rain washes trash down the storm drain

*DISCOUNTED RESIDENTIAL MULCH PROGRAM*
We have negotiated a discounted rate with Savarino Brothers in Oakwood Village for residents of Glenwillow. When calling
to order and pay for mulch, tell them you are a Glenwillow resident to be sure and get the discount price. The Service
Department will check with Savarino’s weekly for any and all Friday deliveries. FREE DELIVERY ON FRIDAY, LY
by the Glenwillow Service Department. All other days the delivery charge below will apply.

Savarino Brothers Garden Center
24670 Broadway Ave, Oakwood Village, OH 44146

440-439-5358
GLENWILLOW RESIDENT PRICE
BLACK MULCH $28.00 HARDWOOD MULCH $19.00
CHOCOLATE MULCH $28.00 SWEET PEET $42 .99
RED MULCH $29.00 DELIVERY CHARGE $29.00 FREE IF DELIVERED ON FRIDAY

If you have any questions please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at: 440-232-8788 Ext 116 or
email sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov Or Assistant Service Director Daryl Schultz at: 440-232-8788 Ext 119 or
email dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov Or Lori at Village Hall Monday thru Friday 8:30 AM-4:30 PM 440-232-8788




APPLIANCE TURN-IN PROGRAM

FirstEnergy’s Ohio utilities will pick up
and recycle your old refrigerator or freezer
and you’ll get $50.00

Getting rid of your old fridge or freezer couldn’t be easier. We’ll pick up
and recycle your old fridge or freezer and you’ll get $50. Plus you can save
up to $150 a year in reduced energy costs. Recycle a working room air
conditioner or dehumidifier along with a qualifying refrigerator or freezer
and you’ll get an additional $25 per unit

Program Guidelines
e Must be an electric customer of FirstEnergy’s Ohio utilities
* You must own the appliance(s)

* Refrigerators and freezers must be 10 — 30 cu. ft., plugged in, and
operating (cooling) at the time of the scheduled pickup

e Limit of two refrigerators/freezers plus up to two room air
conditioners/dehumidifiers per calendar year

* Your incentive will be mailed to you 4-6 weeks after pickup of
appliance(s)

To sign up call 1-855-485-7463

FREE CURBSIDE BRANCH CHIPPING SERVICE
WILL TAKE PLACE THE THIRD MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH FROM MAY THROUGH OCTOBER

The Village of Glenwillow will be offering free curbside branch chipping collection to the residents of Glenwillow the third
Monday of every month from now through October.

Please have your tree trimmings set out no later than 8:00AM on the scheduled Monday mornings.

PLEASE NOTE THE REQUIREMENTS FOR THE CHIPPER:
No Stumps — No Roots — No Foreign Matter

Nothing larger than 7 inches in diameter

Cut “Y” Shaped Branches in Two

No Firewood — No logs less than 4 feet long
Separate small from large branches

Face “Cut End” of branches towards the road

For more information please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide.
Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 116

E-mail: sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov

Or Daryl Schultz

Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 119

E-mail: dschultz@ glenwillow-oh.gov




FIRSTENERGY UTILITIES URGE CUSTOMERS TO '"HANG UP, DON'T PAY UP'
WHEN SUSPECTED SCAMMERS CALL

Akron, Ohio — With utility scams on the rise, real customers of FirstEnergy (NYSE: FE) utilities are speaking out about
their encounters with fraudsters in a mini documentary released today. The video, "Hang Up, Don't Pay Up: When a
Scammer Calls," features two business owners contacted by phone scammers impersonating FirstEnergy electric company
employees, and provides tips for avoiding scams.

The con artists claimed the businesses had unpaid electric bills and threatened to shut off power if an immediate payment
was not made. In both cases, the scammer's phone number was falsified so the caller ID appeared to be a legitimate call,
complete with an automated voice menu that mimicked that of their electric company. This common scam is called "caller
ID spoofing."

nSeammers can be very convincing and often target those who are most vulnerable, like senior citizens or business owners
who rely on electric service to run their business and make a living," said Gary W. Grant, vice president of customer service
for FirstEnergy Utilities. "We want others to hear directly from victims of attempted utility scams, in hopes they'll learn
how to spot a scam in the future. Most important, if you ever receive a call demanding immediate payment to your electric
utility, hang up, don't pay up."

With warmer weather on its way this spring, both residential and business customers should also be on alert for
door-to-door visits from scammers who demand immediate payment to avoid service disconnection. Although the
scammers work year-round, they are most active in the winter and summer months, when people cannot go without heat or
air conditioning.

The "Hang Up, Don't Pay Up" video is featured on FirstEnergy's award-winning Scam and Fraud Information website. This
site describes some of the most widespread schemes targeting utility customers, and offers facts and safety reminders that
can help customers avoid becoming a victim of these crimes. Customers are urged to keep the following tips in mind to
help ensure the safety of their family, property and personal information:

Customers with past-due accounts will receive a written notice of their account status, with instructions on how to avoid
disconnection of service. -

While FirstEnergy representatives oftentimes make courtesy calls to customers to remind them about an outstanding
balance, they would explain how a payment can be made using the established payment options. They will not demand
payment over the phone or at a particular physical location.

FirstEnergy field collectors — carrying company-issued photo identification — will offer customers with past-due accounts
the opportunity to pay their bill in person before shutting them off.

FirstEnergy does not accept prepaid debit cards or wire transfers as payment, and their representatives will not demand
bank or credit card information over the phone.

Customers who suspect a scam should hang up the phone/close the door, and call the local police then FirstEnergy. Never
dial theyphone number the scammers provide.

FirstEnergy encourages customers to contact them directly using the phone number listed on their website and on the

billing statement if they need to verify the status of an electrical account or to confirm the identity of a FirstEnergy
employee. When in doubt, always call.

Call the Customer Service Number: 1-800—589—3 101 ' ’ B tl n e my
- - ®




SAVE THE DATE

for the Annual Village Christmas Party
Thursday December 12,2018
NEW LOCATION

Once again the Village will be hosting its’ annual Christmas %@ This year, the party
will be at a new location; Mt. Zion Church of Oakwood Vlllage located at 1 Mt. Zion
Circle, off of Broadway Avenue. Please plan to join your Village officials, friends and
neighbors at our party. Santa will be making a surprise visit to the children so be sure to
bring your camera. More details to follow in the coming months.

TIPS FOR YOUR LAWN
MOTHER EARTH - TREAT MOM RIGHT

* Mow high at 3 or 4 inches and let clippings lie on the lawn as nature’s
fertilizer. Save money, time, and prevent over application of nutrients by
letting the grass clippings add nitrogen to the soil as nature’s fertilizer.

* Don’t mulch or compost clippings with annual weed seed heads. Instead, bag it
up and dispose of it in the trash to prevent more weeds being introduced to
your lawn.

¢ Continue to hand pull or spot treat weeds with an organic weed control spray.

* If Japanese beetle grubs are an issue and soil conditions are right, apply Milky Spore to control the
population. One application lasts for 10 years.

* Reduce or eliminate pesticides to protect children and animals.
Did You Know? Beneficial Nematodes, which are live microscopic organisms that occur naturally in soil,
do more than control grubs. They can be used anywhere you have pests. They are also effective on flea and

tick larvae, helping keep your pets free of these pests. You can purchase Beneficial Nematodes at any
landscaping store.

LICENSE PLATE RENEWAL

When you renew your license plates with the Ohio Bureau of Motor
G G hp, £ Vehicle, please remember to make sure you tell the clerk or you

indicate online, that you live in GLENWILLOW. The Village receives

A N Y N A M E its portion of the license tax fee which is used to repair our roads.
Since Glenwillow shares a zip code with Solon, many times the plates
_ are registered incorrectly. There is no difference in the tax if you are

listed with Solon or Glenwillow. Please help us earn the money for

which we are entitled. @




LIFELINE SYSTEMS

The Village has a contract with Lifeline Systems for 15 monthly services for our senior citizen
residents. This service allows for residents to call for assistance with the push of a button worn
around your neck or as a bracelet. If you or a neighbor can benefit from this service, please call

Lori at Village Hall at 440-232-8788.

REMINDER

Police Dept. Administrative (Non-Emergency) M-F 8am-4pm: 440-232-8787
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency) After 4pm M-F/Sat & Sun (24 hrs.) 440-349-1234

Emergency Police & Fire: 911

THANK YOU

A special thank you to our sponsors for helping make this year’s Concert Series possible; Our sponsors include:
Chagrin Valley Engineering Ltd., Matty Henrickson & Greve LLC, Carpet Country Flooring and
Design Center, Kindred Transitional Care and Rehabilitation (Stratford Commons), and NOPEC

CARPET COUNTRY

FLOORING & DESIGN CENTER —

Kindred Y(

NOPEC

' Northeast Ohio
Public Energy Council

A
C WV E » CHAGRINVALLEY ENGINEERING, LTD.
- .



Many thanks to Girl Scout Troops
70763,70702 and 70623 for
volunteering on River Day May 19th.
With the help of the Cuyahoga Soil &
Water Conservation District and
Tinkers Creek Watershed Partners,
there were approximately 15 volunteers
who walked along the newest part of
the Multi-PurposeTrail-Tinkers Creek
Trail-South to clean out and pick up
debris that could harm the streams and
Lake Erie and clean out the invasive
Garlic Mustard plant that can take over
and crowd out native plants. Thank
you again to all who helped make our
community cleaner and tried to help
reverse the negative habits that impact
our environment.




29555 Pettibone Road Glenwillow, Oh 44139

440.232.8788 Fax 440.735.9298
www.glenwillow-oh.gov

e’ o FUTURE
oY Cvee™® vEETING
Cov’ g0 ?Y DATES:
Village Council Meetings

All meetings start at 7:00 pm

July 11th e August 1st
September 5th  September 19the October 3rd
October 17th ¢ November 7th ¢ November 21 st
December 5th ® December 19th

Architectural Review Board
Starts at 5:30 pm &
Planning Commission
N Starts at 6:00 pm

June 20th e July 18th
August 15th » September 19th
October 17th

All meetings are open to the public.

(2)

Check our Website for an
agenda of each meeting at
www.glenwillow-oh.gov

Contact Information - Mayor and Administrative Staff’
Mark A. Cegelka - Mayor (W) 440-232-8788 x 102
mcegelka@glenwillow-oh.gov (Direct) 440-232-8737
John M. Veres - Finance Director
jveres24@yahoo.com (W) 440-232-8788
Mark B. Marong - Law Director
(W) 216-621-6570
Michael E. Henry - Village Engineer
(W) 440-439-1999 x 814

mmarong@mbhglegal.com

henry @cvelimited.com

Michael Megyesi - Chief of Police
mmegyesi@ glenwillow-oh.gov
Bob Rodic - Building Official
brodic@glenwillow-oh.gov

(W) 440-232-8788 x 107

(W) 440-232-4380 x 120
Peggy Spraggins - Economic Development Director

pspraggins@glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8738

Sam Scaffide - Service Director

sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788 x 116

A&S Animal Control

REGULAR BUSINESS HOURS, call the Glenwillow Police
Department 440-232-8787 | 9am-4pm

AFTER HOURS, for emergencies only, call the Solon Police
Department non-emergency at 440-349-1234



